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Dear SR1 Leaders and Family Members, 

 

Thank you so much for making Famicon such a great experience together. I appreciate how hard you 

worked and how much you invested to unite with our True Parents at this incredible time. We brought 

such a great victory in America on the foundation of True Parents' love and all our best efforts. 

 

The victory on December 28th and the World Summit truly brought us into a new era. I think you may 

feel there is a difference, right? I felt something too, but I found it very helpful to really claim it and mark 

that territory for God. I realized that it is really our responsibility to personally and collectively claim the 

victories for God. I am sure that it makes God very happy. 

 

True Mother's vision goes beyond anything we can imagine. She is definitely working and planning on a 

Heavenly Unified World, and the USA is such an important support for her. With our unity there is 

nothing we cannot do. It doesn't mean we always get everything "perfectly" done, but with our unity and 

effort we can move Heaven to bring the miracles. 

 

Let us be proud of God, True Parents, and let us be proud of each other. I know we each have our 

personal deficiencies, but let us look for what is good in one another and honor the work that God and our 

blessed ancestors are doing with us and among us. 

 

I am confident that if we focus on substantially contributing to True Mother's plan, we cannot go wrong. 

Let us unite 100% with Dr. Kim and bring our creativity to solve the challenges that we face along the 

path. It is expected that we may have some challenges. It is normal. As we know, it is all part of a journey 

of personal growth. 

 

And one of the first things we must do, is truly own the Washington Times. Become an owner today by 

subscribing here: www,washingtontimes,com/ffpromo/ . 

 

I hope each of you take this step to solidify our collective ownership and care of this important initiative 

that True Parents have given to us in America. 

 

Let us now work even harder with all our efforts. 

 

Thank you, and God Bless you all, 

 

 

 

Rev. Demian Dunkley 

Director, Northeast Subregion 

 

 


